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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Formality First
Before proceeding to the fun part of the evening, the

usual formalities were observed at the Society's Annual

General Meeting held in May: Chairman Peter Halton
thanked all who had contributed to the Society's
continued success and then Secretary Glynis Arber
reported on the various lectures and activities which
had occupied members in the preceding year. The
committee for 2003/04 was elected as follows:

Chairman: Peter Halton
Vice-Chair: Norman Osbome
Secretary: Glynis Arber
Treasurer: Rachel Thompson
Membership: Pauline Hunt
Newsletter: Linda Halton
Committee Members: Richard Townley

Tony Goodall Pat White BryanWhite Jackie Newell
Bernie Gilbertson

FULBOURN VILLAGE
HISTORY SOCIETY

“To save Fulbourn’s past for the future”
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Pat White brought along some of the photograph
albums which the Society has put together from
photographs it has been given and which provoked
50 much interest amongst those members who pored
over them. The albums are kept in the History Hut
and members can look at them most Monday
afternoons between 2.00 and 4.00 p.m.

Tony Goodall and Peter Halton then gave a
presentation and update on the Local Heritage
Initiative; this provoked lots of interest from the
audience, especially attractive was the computerised
presentation of  Fulbourn's pre-enclosure map.
Work will continue on the LHI for at least a further
year and volunteers are always most welcome to

help with this worthwhile project.

LECTURE REVIEW (or what you have missed)

By Glynis Arber
EMIGRATION IN THE 19th CENTURY

In February the Society was delighted to
welcome as guest speaker Chris Jakes. Those of
our members delving into local and family
history at the Central Library's Cambridgeshire
Collection will already know of his patient and
unceasing help towards their endeavours. He
now emerges as an enthusiastic and
knowledgeable exponent on the subject of

Emigration during the 19th century.

It appears that while four out of five emigrants
from that period were from Ireland, a significant
number of the remainder came from rural English
areas such as Cambridgeshire. The economy of
our region was badly affected by the agricultural

depression during the 19th century. Enclosure of
the open field system also deprived many farm
labourers of the safety net provided by access to
common land. Poverty might lead to theft, and
there were newspaper reports of sheep stealing in
our locality.

With the help of slides, Chris Jakes drew an
evocative picture of these times, when the population
of small fen villages could be decimated as entire
families migrated abroad. = The most popular
destination was America or Australia - one of the
wealthier inhabitants of Fulbourn, Mr R Kelsey, was
fortunate enough to-establish a successful business in
Australia, and his descendants are there still. For the
less well-off, it was probably much more difficult
and a few did, indeed, return somewhat
disillusioned.

Finally, to put this aspect of our history into
perspective, it is perhaps surprising to find out that
it was only after the Fifst World War that the net
population of the United Kingdom increased as a
direct result of the cessation of mass emigration.

Not lost..
STOLEN !
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